
Clean up Australia Day in Noojee:              2nd March 

 
James and Tsuneko Babb partook in Clean Up Australia Day in their town of Noojee.  

CSW night vigil Condition:               3rd March 

 
From Monday 3rd March Family Members in Melbourne begun attend Cheonshimwon Prayer in the CSW 

prayer Hall and from their homes. We are proud to offer this condition for the coming of the Cheon Il 

Sanctum opening. 

Meeting Pastor Steves Couple:              14th March 

 
After a long time, Pastor Steve and Pastor Daniel caught up again. We hoped Pastor Steve and wife Abby 

would be able to come to the event in April and be blessed, unfortunately he was committed to Easter 

activities in his church. They wish to visit the Temple sometime later though. 



Repaint Bathrooms:                14th March 

 
Chris Bruce repainted the bathroom floors and the pathways.  

Witnessing for the Interfaith Event:              23rd March 

 
“Today, Debbie and I went out to Cardinia Reservoir and Aura Vale Lake Park to witness about the 29th 

March Event. We gave out flyers to 4 -5 groups, Sikh family, Indian group family, Sri Lankan couple and 

Serbian family. All were very positive and grateful.” -Candace Robertson 

Guests at Sunday Service:               23rd March 

 
Jean & Anne Bellavance invited a lovely Samoan family to service this Sunday. They are WFWP and UPF 

members, Tua & Leo with their son Mark. Tua offered the opening prayer for service and they all enjoyed 

the sermon, spirit and fellowship. Thank you everyone for the wonderful experience of heart. 



Carpark upgrade:                25th March 

 
Caretaker Chris Bruce has put in great effort to upgrade and strengthen the Carpark. 

Outreach for our Interfaith event:              25th March 

 
“Today we went to 2 organisations: the Mullum Mullum Aboriginal community, where we met an amazing 

young man who was interested in our event. He was going to pass on the details to his group. Then we 

went to a Muslim community that was renting from a Christian church. The Christians we very good people 

and have passed on our details to the Muslim group to be in contact tomorrow. Even though they may not 

come to the event we are making connections. There are so many people out there that are open to 

learning more.” -Candace Robertson 



Lick o’ paint:                 28th March 

 
Caretaker Chris Bruce did a fantastic job painting the footpaths and toilet block floors. 

FFWPU Interfaith Event:               29th March 





 
Candace Robertson is on fire! She organised an interfaith event “One family under God”. Many members 

came out to support the initiative to bring together people of faith in unity. With the wars currently raging 

around the world, and fear of escalation, people of faith ought to gather and unite centered on peace. 

Bishop Nelson Pervaz shared about the concepts and symbols of Peace. Anita Davine shared her 

experience with war, displacement and the role of religious community. Venerable Bodhicatta took us 

through a peaceful Buddhist hymn. Randal Apps shared about Middle East Peace Initiative. Rev Daniel 

Meadows shared about the Blessing and True Parents Vision of Peace. Finally Chris Bruce proclaimed Holy 

Mother Han and her dedication to bring Peace on Earth in Her lifetime. Thank you everyone for your 

support and we hope to see this continue as a way to unite all brothers and sisters of faith in our 

community. 

 

 

 


